

Dear Ms. Stokel and Ms. Lee,

A recent internet posting suggested that people do a Google search on themselves and I did. One item came up entitled Seacoast Community School. As I read, I was startled to see my name. As I read, I became more and more pleased.

It is true that I was very involved in founding the Newington day care center (Community Day Care Center, Inc.) in 1967. Its creation has always been a source of great pride and satisfaction for me.

The seed for its founding can be found in the receipt of \$12,000 sent anonymously to be used "as seen fit". And so we began!

I lost track of the day care center thinking perhaps it had merged with an organization in Portsmouth. When I read of the Seacoast Community School and its adherence to ideals and values we had originally embraced in Newington, I was filled with gratefulness that the dream still prevailed. I will always consider the day care center my most important life's work.

Thank you, sincerely, for doing what you do!

-Bob Scarponi, November 24, 2015